
Newspaper cutting (probably written by Bill Bailey in the Citizen) 
 

THE LATE STANLEY BAYLISS 
 

“Citizen” Fund Closed 

Sum of Over £1493 Realised 
[an additional donation of £7-7-0 from Redruth FC raised the total to £1,500-4-
7½ ] 
 
“The Citizen” Fund promoted for the benefit of the widow and child of the late 
Stanley Bayliss is now closed. Thanks to the response made to our appeal by 
the public, not only in the city and county but outside, the handsome sum of 
£1,492 17s 7½d has been realised, and this amount has been placed in the 
bank to the credit of the “Stanley Bayliss Fund” for subsequent investment at 
the discretion of the appointed Trustees. 
 
Since the last list was published, a donation of £1 4s has been received as 
the result of a collection by Mr Frank Humphries, an old Gloucester boy at 
Penarth. The acknowledgement of £6 from Sidworth FC in last Saturday’s 
Football “Citizen” should have read Sidmouth. 
 

Administration of the Fund 
 
As previously announced in “The Citizen” the Trustees of the Fund are Dr 
Alcock, Messrs W T Pearce, A F Fielding, G H Bland, J T Brookes, C A F 
Ridsdale, Arthur Hudson and W H Madge. It has been decided that the total 
amount of the contributions shall be invested in such trust securities as the 
Trustees shall decide, and that the income shall be expended for the benefit 
of Mrs Bayliss and her son at the discretion of the Trustees. Should Mrs 
Bayliss re-marry the whole of the income will be appropriated for the benefit of 
her son. 
  
The Trustees will be at liberty to use capital, in their discretion, for 
apprenticing the son to some trade or making provision for his advancement 
in a similar way. After her son has attained the age of 21 years the Trustees 
may, at any time, transfer the whole or part of the capital to him for his own 
use, should they consider it reasonable to do so. Such a step will not, 
however, be taken during the lifetime of Mrs Bayliss should she remain a 
widow. 
 
Should there be any failure of the trusts, of which particulars have been given, 
any moneys or investments remaining in the hands of the Trustees will be 
transferred to the Gloucester Royal Infirmary for the endowment of a bed to 
the memory of Stanley Bayliss. 
 


